June 11, 2015

Cyrus Reed, Ph.D. Conservation Director Lone Star Chapter, Sierra Club P.O. Box 1931 Austin, Texas 78767

Dear Dr. Reed:

Thank you for your letter and suggestions regarding updates to statewide energy codes for commercial and non-residential buildings, and for state-funded buildings.

The Comptroller's State Energy Conservation Office (SECO) has the authority to periodically review and update these codes, and with energy code legislation just acted upon by the 84th Texas Legislature, we are assessing the appropriate next steps.

SECO has a webpage (www.seco.cpa.state.tx.us/tbec) dedicated to the Texas Building Energy Code, which includes notices and announcements, and the option to sign up to receive updates by email. You may wish to sign up, and also to communicate with our SECO Director, Dub Taylor. He can be reached at 512-463-8352 or dub.taylor@cpa.texas.gov.

Please let us know if we can be of further assistance.

Sincerely,

Glenn Hegar

cc: Dub Taylor



Comptroller.Texas.Gov P.O. Box 13528 Austin, Texas 78711-3528

512-463-4444

Toll Free: 1-800-531-5441 ext: 3-4444

Fax: 512-463-4902

